
          

  

 Issue No. 365                                                   April  2022 

Next General Meeting:  
Tuesday April 19  10 am  
Black Rock Yacht Club 

 
Keynote Speaker: Lloyd Jenkins 
Topic: The Lark Task Force 

 
10-Minute Talk:    Martyn Pickersgill   
They Sailed with Captain Cook 

 

Probus Out and About          
More information on p3    

 

 
 

 
Right: Part of 
the Training   
Complex at 
the Victorian 
Tunnelling 

Above:1. Robyn Farmer adjusts her 
Virtual Reality headgear 
Above 2: This headgear is always 
used for safety training  before 
workers actually go on site 



          

2 

Croquet and Spit Roast  
The event on March 25 was a great evening The competition winner was Ian Marchment but our 99 
year old champion George Montgomery (above) made the semi-finals! Peter McGregor cooked us 
beef on the spit and we had very tasty desserts. 
 
Thanks to Jennie Bowles, Nova Ball and Derek Skues for helping with the croquet, Peter for acting as 
chef and our special helpers, Leon and Michele Laragy, Ian Marchment, and Tony Bowles.  
          Geoff Bransbury and Ken Beadle 

 

  

              FROM THE PRESIDENT    

 

               Jim Duggan                                                               

 Thank you for the honour of serving as president 
for the coming year. I hope - and I suspect you do 
too - that the year ahead is the ócalm after the 
stormô of the turbulent period we have just been 
through.   
 
The online meetings were nobodyôs ideal, but we 
were lucky to have them available and they did  
enable the club to keep going when so many    
businesses and, I suspect, clubs were unable to do 
so.  Who knows what the clubôs position would be 
now if we had not had this modern facility? 
 
Online meetings did make me appreciate the value 
of personal contact. The clubôs aims and objectives 
are, inter alia, fellowship, acquaintance and social 
interaction. (Apparently some people are able to 
fall in love online.) But I think most of us would pre-
fer to establish our close personal relationships in 
the old fashioned way. 

All this coincided with the search for a new home. I 
think that search has been most successful and the 
new location at the BRYC is terrific. I hope you do 
too. Itôs a fine facility with a wonderful outlook. 
Some  may be disappointed with the increased 
cost of lunch but the costs of caterersô inputs have 
risen sharply. I believe we would be facing a similar 
increase no matter where we were located.  
 
I want to welcome particularly our newer Probus 
members. Getting to know existing members can 
be difficult for new arrivals in an organization; and 
without personal contact, it is impossible. I would 
welcome ideas whereby the energy and fresh eyes 
of our newer members can be employed. I would 
ask the more senior members to make an effort to 
get to know our recent arrivals. 
 
All in all, I think we have reason to look forward to 
the year ahead. If you have any ideas or you think 
we could do better,  Iôd love to hear from you. 

Above right:  our 99-year old George 
Montgomery lines up his next shot 
 
Right: Winner of the 2022 competition, 
Ian Marchment,  gets his hands on the 
much-prized trophy; also organiser, 
Geoff Bransbury and President Jim 
Duggan 
 
Other pics show members inside the 
Croquet clubhouse watching the  
formalities; and Peter McGregor on the 
Spit Roast serving Barry Amond 


